
M U S T A N G  C L U B  O F  T A M P A  O F F I C I A L  N E W S L E T T E R  

(Article by Melinda Morales)   
 

This month we are pleased to spotlight Ken Bidwell and his 2015 

Triple Yellow GT Performance Pack Mustang Fastback which includes 

6 speed manual transmission, Lund tune on E85 with Corsa Touring 

axle back exhaust, Boomba short shifter, and GT350 steering wheel.  

Ken purchased his current Mustang from a local dealership, and still 

laughs as he recalls that the sales person almost ran over a coworker 

trying to start his new Mustang on the lot.  Ken has made a few modifi-

cations so far.  He has added Roush cold air induction, Brisk plugs, and 

black roof, and tinted windows.  Kenôs future plans with his Mustang 

include more mods (of course), national and/or local shows, and racing. 

 

Ken, and his wife Robin, have lived in Lutz, FL for almost sixteen 

years now, and have two grown children.   
 

(Continued on page 17) 

Mustang of the Month:  
Ken Bidwellõs 2015 Triple Yellow GT 
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On behalf of those of us who love a nice, long, fast 

cruise in our Mustangõs, Iõve written to Santa to tell him 

weõve been naughty this year é and it was worth it! 
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Up Front  

A Note from your Editor...  

 Happy December everyone, and happy Holidays! I 

usually end each newsletter with a Staff report, but 

this month Iôm starting off by updating you.  

Thanksgiving at the Staff Potluck was truly an epic 

occasion.  Itôs that time of year when I really let 

them cut loose.  Itôs a shame you canôt all attend, we 

are still picking mashed potatoes off the ceiling.   

 

By the end of this month Iôll have completed the 

annual reviews for the Newsletter Staff, and Iôve 

asked everyone to submit their New Years resolu-

tions so I can consider them in my deliberations.  As 

their Editor, I do need to give my team some goals, 

but I have to admit that it is hard to be stern in the 

annual reviews.  After all, in their own unique ways, 

they are giving us the best they have to offer, and 

what more can I ask?  When it comes down to it, 

slapping their hands would be as painful for me as it 

would be for them!  So Iôll hope for the holiday 

spirit as I meet with each one of them é And on 

another note, for those who have said I am sweet but 

twisted, I say that just makes me a candy cane, and 

Iôm surprisingly okay with that!  Until next time, 

happy reading! - Melinda 

Phil Collie 

Paul Strausbaugh 
(Facebook) 

Paul Hiley 

Robbie Polo  
(Cruise Director) 

Brandon Pacifica 
(Facebook) 

Rusty Gillis 

Joyce Bendishaw (PP) 

Mark Morley (PP) 

Chris Meyer (PP) 

Phil Bendishaw  
(Car Show Chairman) 

Bob Perry 

Lucy Carroll 

Jim Carroll 

Board Members...  

 Facebook Friends of the MCT is now up to:      

2,426!    

Make sure you check us out on Facebook!  Many 

thanks to Paul Strausbaugh for 

keeping the clubôs Facebook page 

up to date and interesting.    

Officers...  
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Melinda Morales, Editor 

(Email: newsletter@mustangcluboftampa.com) 
 

Newsletter Staff: 

Lupe Minuteééé. Lifestyle Reporter 

Rumer Millsééé.. Investigative Reporter 

Sally Ride...ééé.. Traveling Reporter 

Paige Turner..éé.. Reporter At Large 

Rusty Sparkséé... Staff Mechanic 

Ada Sageééééé Staff Philosopher 

 

Thanks to our contributors this month:   

Frank Morales, Harry DePeppe, Rusty Gillis, 

John Espisito, and Ken Bidwell 
 

Not a member? Thinking of applying for 

membership?  Ownership of a Mustang is not 

required, just an enthusiasm for the model.  

Go to  http://www.mustangcluboftampa.com/membership/   

Or  e-mail the Membership Director 

membership@mustangcluboftampa.com 

President ééé..ééé  Frank Morales 

Executive VP ééé..ééé  Frank Cossota (PP) 

Treasurer ééé..ééé  Kevin Riley (PP) 

Secretary ééé..ééé  Mary Lou McCarty 

Membership ééé..ééé  Harry DePeppe 

Newsletter ééé..ééé  Melinda Morales 

Thanks to our  

Club Leaders!  
PP = Past President 

http://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/123164227818/
http://www.mustangcluboftampa.com/membership/
mailto:membership@mustangcluboftampa.com


Presidentõs... 
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Hi friends and members of the Mus-

tang Club of Tampa! I hope everyone 

had a wonderful Thanksgiving Day 

with family and friends.  Also, I want 

to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and 

Happy Holiday season for all. 

 

As Iôm writing my Presidentôs Message Iôm reflecting 

back on our 36th Annual Mustang, Shelby & Ford 

Roundup Car Show, which was held on Saturday, No-

vember 4th.  Itôs was a huge success for MCT, and Bill 

Currie Ford, and I want to thank everyone that worked 

hard in making this event so successful.  Please see 

my article on the Car Show contained in this Newslet-

ter. 

 

In addition to everything else that was achieved at our 

Car Show, we also got a jump on the Christmas rush 

by collecting gifts for children, which will go to Toys 

for Tots.  If you could help us make Christmas special 

for the children in need, we would appreciate it.  We 

will also be collecting toys at our Christmas Party.   

 

Talking about Toys for Tots, Car Shows 4 Charity did 

a Poker Run & Cruise-In event on Saturday, Novem-

ber 18th in which part of the proceeds benefited Toys 

for Tots.  This was a fun and successful event.  I want 

to thank Suzann Painter and other MCT members that 

supported and worked the event.  

 

On another subject, I have been informed that we will 

have an article in the January Mustang Club of Amer-

ica (MCA) magazine, Mustang Times, on the Ponies 

for Puerto Rico drive.  Again, I want to thank the 

Mustang Community, family and friends in Tampa 

that helped or donated items to this effort.  We are 

grateful for the response that we received from all the 

clubs, family and friends.   

 

As I have mentioned in the past, Iôm trying to have a 

Guest Speaker at all our monthly General meetings.  

So, if you have any connections or sug-

gestion, please let me know.  Last month 

we had Brandon Pacific, as our Guest 

Speaker telling us all about the 2018 Mus-

tang and the comparisons between the 2017 

and earlier models. Thanks Brandon for a great 

and informative presentation.   

 

As for upcoming events, on December 10th, 2017 we 

will have our annual MCT Christmas Party.  This 

yearôs venue will be Bahama Breeze.  We are excited 

about this new venue.  If you havenôt been to a Ba-

hama Breeze, they have great food, and this location 

has a beautiful view of the bay.   

 

As a special treat, everyone that attends will receive a 

complementary $10 gift card for a future visit.  So, if 

you register for the Christmas Party at $15 per person, 

and then you use your $10 gift card at a later date, you 

are only out of pocket for $5.  I canôt think of a better 

deal!  So please get your registrations in early as we 

are limited on space.   

 

If you signed up to participate in the óRed Mustangô 

Gift Exchange (White Elephant) donôt forget to bring 

your wrapped gift.  To make this exciting and fun, 

please bring a gift that someone would like to steal in 

the price range of $15-$20.  I like model Mustangs or 

tools but Melinda likes girly gifts (wine or gift cards).  

 

See the flier in this newsletter or on our website for 

additional information. 

 

In closing, I want to thank the Members, Officers and 

Board of Directors that are working hard to for MCT.  

 

Best regards, 

 

Frank Morales, MCT President 

president@mustangcluboftampa.com 

Up Front  

...Message  

Santa knows when I am sleeping, he knows when Iõm awake, he knows if Iõve been 

good or bad é I find that rather creepy.  ñ Ada Sage, Staff Philosopher  

mailto:president@mustangcluboftampa.com
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MCT News  

Our total membership  

is 161 families,  

273  total members !  

Welcome to Our  
Newest MCT Members...  

Ann Shaw   ó68 Mustang Conv. 

Rick & Shelley Nolan  ó17 Mustang Coupe 

James & Darcy DeRusha ó06 Mustang GT 

John McLaughlin  ó17 Shelby R 

Ken & Robin Bidwell  ó15 Mustang Fastback 

Drew Anklin & June Dawley ó67 Coupe and  

    ó17 Fastback 

Andreh Alito   ó65 & ó16 Fastbacks 

Chris & Lee Reynolds  ó66 Fastback 

Bob and Amy Slaney  ó17 Mustang Coupe 

Jayne Alford & Conrado Ramos  ó15 Mustang Coupe 

Kristen Martin   ó17 Mustang Conv. 

Eric & Candi Quirk  ó15 Mustang Fastback 

Frank & Betty Torrens ó67 Mustang Coupe 

Vince & Linda Caruso ó13 Shelby GT500 

Michael Bellomo  ó15 Mustang GT 

Tucker Thiede   ó06 Mustang 

John Wilber   ó14 Shelby GT500 

Welcome to our newest club members!  We look forward to having you join 

us at our next club meeting or event!  

Well, Thanksgiving is behind us and hopefully every-

one is still recalling memories of another wonderful 

day of good food, family and friends.  And now we 

have the Christmas holidays to look forward to.  Yes, 

so much joy to the world, and peace on earth going on around us.  Except that one day.  Black Friday. 

Do you ever stop to worry about finding yourself sucked into the vortex of modern American culture?  Well 

Black Friday is the day to worry.  I mean, think about it, you are full of turkey, youôve given thanks for every-

one and everything you can think of.  You are contemplating Christmas decorations, and getting the perfect 

gift for each loved one.  Then Black Friday starts.  You drag your stuffed, tired self out to endure long lines, 

only to run willy-nilly throughout each store grabbing and fighting with strangers over something that you 

donôt really need while wishing them Happy Holidays with a snarky smile on your face.  You finally return 

home with the thought that, ñGrandma will just have to be happy with this.ò And you finally fall asleep 

dreaming of peace on earth.   

Itôs times like this when I wonder who is messing with us?  Naughty Elves?  Well I say that we need to revolt 

against this.  No more running out on the tail end of Thanksgiving, no more ignoring the remaining pie.  No 

more long lines, and exhausting yourself for something that Grandma will only ñre-giftò.  But donôt worry 

about how you will get all the gift shopping done, for I swear the Good Elves will prevail.   

Itôs called Cyber Monday ...  

The Mustang Ladies Corner  
By Lupe Minute, Lifestyle Reporter 

When you stop believing in Santa, you get underwear for Christmas.  

ñ Ada Sage, Staff Philosopher  
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MCT News  

Buy, Sell, Trade é Here! 
For MCT Members  

For Sale ð
MCT member 

C h r i s t o p h e r 

Sloan has an 

AEM cold air 

intake for a 

2015- 2017 

Mustang Eco-

Boost for sale.  

He is asking 

$150 o.b.o. 

These sell for 

$275 brand 

new. This setup was on his car for just under a year with ap-

proximately 8k miles on the item. All pieces still appear brand 

new and are still in the original box with the installation in-

structions. A picture of the intake on his car is shown here. 

Contact the Editor if you are interested. 

 

For Sale ð For Sale -

  Tail lights off my 2011 

Mustang (left  and 

right).   I have replaced 

my lights with Raxiom 

units; it is time to say 

farewell to the 2011 

units.   Exact replace-

ments for 2010-2011- and 

2012.   $150.00 for the 

pair. If interested contact 

Jon Eshleman at: phone 616-540-6210 or e-mail  at  

jon.eshleman@sbcglobal.net.   Can deliver within 50 miles of 

Spring Hill. 

For Sale ð 4 factory wheel covers for a 

1966 Mustang. These are the factory wheel 

covers with accessory spinners. These are 

good driver quality. They are not the wire 

style covers. $125.00 for all 4.  Call Kevin 

Riley at 727-430-9545 if interested. 

 

For Sale ð For sale are 2 "lighted" pic-

tures featuring early Ford Mustangs.  One is 

from noted automotive artist Dave Snyder. 

This one measures approx 34 x 24. It is 

framed and matted.  The other one measures 

approx 36 x 24.  Both light as designed, as 

you can see in the pictures. Perfect for your 

den or garage.  $100.00 takes both.  Call 

Kevin Riley at 727-430-9545 if interested. 

MCT members looking to Buy, Sell, or Trade can post items 

here.  Our newsletter reaches all our members, sponsors and 

several other   Mustang Clubs.  E-mail your photo & info to:             

newsletter@mustangcluboftampa.com 

The Staff around here is a lot like some of my Christmas tree ornaments é 

bright, colorful .. And a little bit cracked!  ñ Ada Sage, Staff Philosopher  

mailto:newsletter@mustangcluboftampa.com


Highlights  
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MCTõs Car Show 

(by Frank Morales) This yearôs show 

celebrated the U.S. Military, so we started 

the day with the Sickles High School Air 

Force Junior ROTC Color Guard presen-

tation and MCT member Karen Taylor 

singing the National Anthem.  She was 

awesome. 

 

As in past years, this show was held at 

Bill Currie Ford in connection with the 

Drive 4 UR Community event.  With a 

total of 154 cars registered, we had a 

great turnout.  We had representation 

from several other Mustang Clubs and we 

want to congratulate Wild Stallions Mus-

tang Team for winning the Club Partici-

pation trophy. 

 

This year we reached our goal of 300 laps 

at $60 per lap in record time. We raised 

$18,000 for charity from the drive.  Join 

me in thanking the sponsors who made 

the Drive 4 UR Community event possi-

ble:  Ford Motor Company, Bill Currie 

Ford, DeBartolo Family Foundation, Auto 

Trader, Venture Controls, All Phase Elec-

tric, Praxiom Management, Cars.com, 

Bar G Enterprises, Republic Bank, V 

Auto, ELeads, Spectrum, and Univi-

sion.  We also want to thank Lazydayôs 

RV, Phil Collie and Ford Garage for their 

contribution for the 50/50 and raffle.  We 

greatly appreciate our friends at Tijuana 

Flats for providing a free lunch to every-

one who took a lap around the dealer-

ship.  Thanks to everyone who completed 

a lap for charity! (continued on the next 

page) 

My goal next year is to tell the truth.  As a reporter, my job is to share my truth, not to worry about the out-

come of my work. The first goal of a reporter is to sit down and do the work of listening and then writing 

about what I hear, no matter how scary or hard it may be. Whenever I do this, I almost always create some-

thing better and more honest than worrying about ñwhat will people think?ò So, I will write what I see and 

hear and leave the results to my readers.  óCause Iôm listening é - Rumer Mills, Investigative Reporter 
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Out & About  

MCTõs Car Show (Contõd) 

My goal next year is more in-depth interviews.  As a writer, I look for the story behind everyone I meet.  To 

me, everyone is a character, and their story is my novel.  Everyone has a story with a little bit of laughter, 

plenty of strength, a compelling history, and all sorts of things we can find sympathetic and memorable.  So, 

no matter how hard it may be, Iôm going to pull a story out of everyone I meet.  No, I canôt think of a better 

way to get to know each other  é - Paige Turner, Reporter at Large    

We want to thank the Black Dagger Mili-

tary Hunt Clubôs Dave Winters for coming 

out and providing an informative dis-

play.  Black Dagger Military Hunt Club is 

one of our charities of choice this year.  We 

also completed packet stuffing for Support 

the Troops.  These are care bags that will 

be sent overseas to members of the active 

military.  I want to thank everyone who 

took time to help with the packing of these 

care bags.  In addition to the Drive 4 UR 

Community event, we also generated 

$1,328 from the 50/50, Roll the Dice game, 

and Hot Dog sales.  This will go to the 

Black Dagger Military Hunt Club. 

 

My thanks to the Registration Team (Bob 

Perry, Chris Meyer), the Parking Team, 

Robbie Polo and crew) the 50/50 and Raf-

fle Team (Lucy and Jim Carroll and Scott 

Englert), the Judging Team (Mark Morley, 

Frank Cossota and team), Membership 

(Harry DePeppe), Safety and Security 

Team, Melinda Morales for doing the event 

program and layout, and our Car Show 

Chairman, Phil Bendishaw, for all the hard 

work.  We have submitted an article on the 

MCT car show to MCA Mustang Times 

and it is scheduled to be published in the 

February issue.  Thanks to everyone else 

who helped out. 

 

Last but not least, a very special thanks to 

Bill Currie Ford, Jennifer Currie, and Rob 

Henry for hosting this event at their dealer-

ship, and helping to make it such a success-

ful event.  We are lucky to have such an 

awesome club sponsor. 
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Out & About  

MCTõs Car Show (Contõd) 

My goal next year is to write like I drive.  Iôll be a badass, funny and brave.  Iôll write about the drives that in-

spire me, knowing that the right audience will come along for the ride.  - Sally Ride, Traveling Reporter 


